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Here are some “trial balloons” for Issues nos. 1, 4, & 5 based on what I have heard during our OPSTF meetings.  Hopefully, these starting points will help the group settle on a response to be taken to ROS on each of the sub-issues listed below.
Issue #1:  Use of an Operations Feedback Loop

Part ‘a’:  OPSTF believes the current practice of publishing a list of Transmission Watches in the monthly ERCOT Operations Report to ROS is adequate to alert Transmission Planners to perform studies if needed.  Therefore, OPSTF believes no further action is needed for this sub-issue.

Part ‘b’:  Transmission Planners should periodically confer with their System Operators to identify transmission elements that are difficult to take out of service for planned outages.  OPSTF believes no further action is needed for this sub-issue.

Part ‘c’:  Implementation of NPRR393 will provide the congestion analysis that Transmission Planners need to identify constraints that are consistently causing security violations.  Therefore, OPSTF believes no further action is needed for this sub-issue.

Part ‘d’:  ERCOT should add an extra column to the ROS Operations Report to indicate that the Mitigation Plan (MP) associated with SCED Congestion Management Activity required a load shed plan. ---- completed

Can the magnitude of the associated overload be easily added to the list?

Part ‘e’:  If ERCOT detects an operational constraint during a planned outage study, it will send a questionnaire to the TSPs.  This should be adequate to alert Transmission Planners that redispatch of generation will be needed to avoid congestion.  Therefore, OPSTF believes no further action is needed for this sub-issue.
Part ‘f’:  Question for ERCOT --- Will it be very difficult for ERCOT Operations to post each TOAP on the Nodal MIS before the effective date?
Part ‘g’:  How difficult will it be for ERCOT Operations to report transmission clearance related congestion in more detail as described in this sub-issue?
Issue #4:  Appropriate Ratings
Part ‘a’:  During high load periods when ambient temperatures are extremely high, transmission line ratings generally decrease.  OPSTF believes that to ensure Load and Rating consistency, transmission planners should compensate by monitoring line loading at a lower percentage like 95% of the rated value for example.
Issue #4, Part ‘b’:  This sub-issue should be taken care of when ERCOT Operations implements the DRAP system improvement.  Therefore, OPSTF believes no further action is needed for this sub-issue.

Part ‘c’:  The ERCOT Planning Guides should be revised to direct transmission planners to propose system improvements when line loads reach 95% of their rating.

Part ‘d’:  Most (about 80%) of the transmission lines in the ERCOT Planning Base Cases are already modeled as dynamically rated lines.  Therefore, OPSTF believes no further action is needed for this sub-issue. 
Issue #5:  Appropriate Load Levels
Part ‘a’:  Completed

Part ‘b’:  OPSTF recommends that transmission planners model seasonal load variations up to the 90th percentile load forecast level.

Part ‘c’:  OPSTF believes that, regarding the validation of forecasting inputs of discrete load additions, the customer in question should demonstrate firm commitment before transmission upgrades can be added to the SSWG Base Case models.  
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